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______________________________________________________________________________ A federal
circuit court recently addressed the scope of a service provider’s obligations and liability as
a third-party administrator. The Ninth Circuit in CSA 401(k) Plan v. Pension Professionals,
Inc., 1999 U.S. App. LEXIS 30404 (9th Cir., Nov. 23, 1999), affirmed a district court’s ruling
that a third-party service provider did not become an ERISA fiduciary when, after
discovering that a plan fiduciary may have embezzled plan assets, it notified plan trustees
of the deficiencies and took affirmative steps to encourage repayment. In CSA, a third-party
administrator (the “TPA”) that provided nonfiduciary administrative services to the plan
discovered that certain employee contributions had not been deposited in the plan.
Suspecting that the employer’s CEO, a co-trustee of the plan, was embezzling these funds,
the TPA notified the plan trustees of the deficiencies. The TPA thereafter agreed to continue
its services only if the CEO met certain conditions, which included repayment of the
misappropriated funds and a disclosure to participants of the situation. The TPA, however,
later resigned after receiving falsified financial statements from the employer. Neither law
enforcement authorities nor plan participants were notified of the suspected
embezzlement. The court concluded that the TPA was not liable as an ERISA fiduciary
because its actions upon the discovery of the missing funds did not rise to the level of
exercising discretionary authority or control over the plan. Citing Beddall v. State Street
Bank & Trust Co., 137 F.3d 12 (1st Cir. 1998),1 the court also stated that ERISA does not
impose "good samaritan" liability. In addition, as a nonfiduciary, the TPA did not have a
duty to report its suspicions regarding the embezzlement to plan participants. Thomas T.
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